SCT Banner YES Implementation Team

Meeting Notes

MEETING LOGISTICS

	Item
	Description

	Date
	February 18, 2009

	Time
	8:30 a.m.

	Location
	MESHEL HALL – Computer Center Conference Room


ATTENDEES

	Facilitator(s)
	Eileen Greaf and Rick Marsico

	Note Taker
	Cheryl Beil

	Participants
	Catherine Cala, Mary Lou Castner, Troy Cross, Sue Davis, Becky Geltz, Brian Godson,
Tim Kovaleski, Dona Madacsi, Liz Nelson, James Stanger, Steve Taraszewski, Jason Thomas, Bob Tupaj, and Beth Yeatts.

	Not Present
	Jeanne Herman, Betty Jo Licata, Cindy Miller, and Donna Wainio.


AGENDA  ITEMS

	CORRECTIONS
	Notes

	Impl Mtg –12/8/08
	Email any corrections to Cheryl Beil.

	REVIEW PRIOR
ACTION ITEMS
	

	
	See updates on items #1, 3, 4, 9a and 12.

	TEAM UPDATES
	

	1. Student
	

	      a.  Regis/Records
	Tim K. reported that PROD will be shut down 3/7 to load ~50,000 student records; will then work on ~29,000 archived student records.  Cleanup of records is needed to prepare for Banner 8 implementation.

	      b.  Admissions
	Sue D. reported that Cameron has basically completed the EMAS bridge; will do one more fix and then will be able to eliminate the M-204 download.

	      c.  Student Accts
          
	Beth Y. reported that SAUR staff continues to work on collections in stages, including electronic submission to the Attorney General and the credit bureau, as well as the write-off report; testing should be finished today.  Mailed 1098-T forms to students, but must still send the electronic file to IRS; continue to work with the consultant for full implementation.  Reworked billing to move completely towards eBilling due to increased cost of postage.  Will mail paper bills to students for first billing of each term; thereafter will send paper bills only for outstanding balances or collections. Working on Profile screens to assist with questions. Revised Promise to Pay and are revising the process for cancelled checks.  Began meeting weekly with General Acctg to address reconciling Stafford loans and replacement checks.  Will meet with consultant this week.  

	2. Financial Aid

	James S. reported that the 2009-10 academic year went live with some extra processing; tracking letters were sent out – currently working on the budgeting and awarding stage.  Should be able to create awards by the end of Feb. Will request Computer Center to print 5,000 SAT letters for mailing.  Held a conference call with Great Lakes re: a new hold and release process for loans; will not send loans for YSU unless a student file is set up to release loan funds based on actual enrollment and validation.  Also participated in a teleconference with Kent State re: GoLive for the year and how each university is handling each of the processes.  Liz is updating all of our Ohio scripts since the State phased out one grant program.  Chancellor Fingerhut sent a memo to colleges re: possible changes to grant programs for the current year due to a budget shortfall.

	3. General Person
	Rick M. reported that Bob Forchione will be the new team lead of the General Person Team.  Bob will schedule a meeting for the team to identify all open issues.  Liz is working on residency code changes involving 8 counties in Pennsylvania to reflect the Board-approved reduction in fees for the Fall 2009 out-of-state registration surcharge.  Encountered some problems with permanent addresses being deactivated or listing 2 permanent addresses.  Code 4 used to be for International but will now be used for the 8 PA counties.  Beth Y. reported that GP addresses are causing significant problems for processing.  Several staff are authorized to enter data and modify status.  Issue will be compounded with self-service for students.  Liz reported on a similar issue with phone numbers.  Dona M. will have Bob F. review the matter in depth.

	4. HR/Payroll
	No report given.

	5. MyYSU
	Bob T. reported that a small work team was organized to plan for Luminis 4; will address Gmail, Zimbra, portal email, LDI and targeted announcements.  There is a possibility of adding more departments after resolving the mass email issue.  Currently planning a new design for the portal.  Need to draft a Guest Accounts policy.  Plan to also review current use of Channels.

	6. Finance


	Mary Lou reported that 1099’s were run and mailed the end of January.  Currently testing the Banner upgrades from 7.2 to 7.3 and 7.4.  Distributed test plans to various areas.  Focus is on testing feeds into Finance for university receivables, student refunds, mailroom, procurement card and bookstore; goal is to complete testing by tomorrow. 

	7. Advancement
	Catherine C. reported that staff is working with Computer Center on 2 major data needs:  1) data for Phone-a-Thon next week, that triggered completion of download of data from Harris Directory which provided ~15,000 new employer records to update Alumni records; and 2) data for Kresge Challenge mailing that is sent to everyone in data base. The new approach is to mail a postcard with our web address for the online giving site to Graduates between 2004-2008 instead of the traditional letter and pledge card.  Recently ran a report of email addresses in system totaling ~46,000 but ~30,000 were campus emails (either employees or students).  Catherine wondered whether campus @student.ysu.edu addresses for Alumni were being de-activated after the 1-year free membership period; IT will check further.  Currently testing for Banner upgrade; will submit reports. Catherine expressed appreciation for the quality of IBI WebFocus training.

	8. Communication
(Rick Marsico for

 BJ Licata)
	Rick M. indicated that Ron Cole plans to address the Impl Team at the March meeting to discuss a communication vehicle for technology, in an effort to reduce usage of the portal usage for mass communication.

	9. Reporting
	Becky G. reported that they are behind on reporting; still fixing data for Summer 2008 before reporting can be done.  It was noted that file specifications will change for at least one student file for Summer 2009 regarding student ethnicity.  Another issue involves capturing the original county of residency at the time a student enrolls; this data was available in M-204 but not in Banner as a result of how we handled migration of addresses.  Becky will contact OBOR to discuss the impact if we are not able to accurately report this data.  She reported that the recent audit determined an accuracy rate of 98.5% for reporting out of M-204.

	10. Training
	No report given.

	11. Technical


	Troy reported that there will be a MyYSU outage on Sunday 2/22 from 4-8:00 AM for routine maintenance; campus was notified through a portal announcement.  Another outage is planned on 2/28 from 8AM-8PM to upgrade all Banner 7 releases in INB and SSB.  The student load is planned for 3/7 which will involve another outage.  After Banner 7 upgrades are completed, Oracle CPU patches will be done.  The plan is to start the ODS 8.1 upgrade in March to bring the system current (this does not require installation of Banner 8).  Notice was sent to Team Leaders that Banner 7 will no longer be supported as of 9/1/2010.  Planning is underway to upgrade to Luminis 4; the goal is to install prior to Banner 8.  Staff is working to have Banner 8 loaded in area test instances by this Summer.  Troy inquired whether the existing test instances still require cloning of PROD.  Backup is also being done for these 12 instances; areas should notify Troy of any continuing need for cloning or backup of specific test instances.  PPRD will be cloned on 2/22 to begin conversion to Banner 7 upgrades on 2/23.  Will email team when it is available on 2/25.

	12. SciQuest
	No report given.

	13. PeopleAdmin
	No report given.

	NEW BUSINESS
	

	1.   Banner ePrint
    (SunGard)
	Troy explained that Banner ePrint is a SunGard product, not to be confused with the independent Evisions product. ePrint is fully functional now and is housed on a separate server as a repository for reports; it is accessed using your INB login.  Accessibility of reports is determined by Banner security clearance.  Reports can be archived to a CD or DVD.  Output from a Banner, WebFocus or Appworx report can be stored in ePrint; historical report runs are also stored and can be purged as needed.  ePrint reduces or eliminates the need for printed reports and conserves physical filing space while reducing printing costs.  Once security is set up, Troy will then need to define each report in ePrint.  Team Leaders can forward a list of reports for their areas.  ePrint will accept TXT, HTML, PDF, PPT, RTF, Excel and Word documents.  Troy agreed to demo this product at the next Impl Team meeting.

	2.   Sign-off Form on

     Testing
	Rick reviewed the testing sign-off form emailed by Eileen.  Team Leads should forward completed forms to Troy by 2/20.  A test plan or job stream can be attached in lieu of completing section 2 describing test procedures performed.


ACTION  ITEMS

	New Action Items / Issues
	Owner
	Due Date
	Status

	NONE
	
	
	

	Prior Items / Issues
	Owner
	Due Date
	Current Status

	1. Processing requests for reporting
	Rick Marsico
	ASAP
	Met with IT staff and Institutional Research to develop a reporting strategy.  Jim Hanek has scheduled a follow-up mtg with this group and some power users to formalize a strategy.  Will address issues of inconsistency among areas interpreting the data and the need to communicate new data elements promptly.

	2. Assistance for accessing TouchNet in
      the portal
	Rick Marsico
	ASAP
	Only open item is the FAQ link on Stud Accts homepage.  Tech Desk phone # is posted on portal homepage for users having problems logging in; a blurb regarding pop-up blockers was added.  A redirect link has been added to the Stud Accts homepage.

	3. Retiring CICS/Advantage subsystems
	Rick Marsico
	ASAP
	Reporting needs have been identified for both subsystems; will move forward to address needs in order to turn off.

	4. Review of portal usage policies
	Bob Tupaj
	ASAP
	Cabinet accepted new policy re: MyYSU campus emails/announcements and Classified Ads.  Ron Cole will address Impl Team at the March mtg regarding ways to communicate the new policy before implem.  Troy indicated that mass mailing of MyYSU emails are not being sent 9AM-3PM to eliminate a sluggish portal.  Goal is to NOT use the portal as the primary means of communication.

	5. Decision document re: MyYSU email

      addresses for alumni and current

      graduates
	Catherine Cala
	ASAP
	Catherine, Bob, Donna and Carol discussed status of SS impl for Alumni & Friends plus possibility of using a permanent email address for alumni.  Will meet with Deans to discuss email options for grads, including a recom to award permanent emails to Alumni Assoc members only.  Will draft decision doc and consider feasibility of conducting a survey of alumni/current grads to determine interest.

	6. Classroom/Events Management

       Scheduling – Ad Astra
	Jeanne Herman
	In process
	Jeanne requested a fresh instance for testing.  Jason T. will provide by week of 11/17 since FinAid is still using STFA to test 7.12.  Target date to have online is March/April 2009.

	7.  XML Transcript
	Sue Davis
	In process
	Marie Cullen meets with the State bi-weekly regarding this mandate.

	8. Evaluate if WYSU should use Banner

      Advancement for pledges
	Advancement Team
	In process
	Catherine C. to meet with Kami Greene in Gen Acctg; will add finance component to decision document and resend to Impl team. 

	9. Requests for Labels

      a.  Policy for departmental

            requests for data lists & labels for

            Alumni/YSU donors

            (centralize or decentralize)

      b.  Create workgroup to determine

           responsibility for handling other

           departmental label requests
	Catherine Cala
Catherine Cala &

Gen Person Team
	Complete
In process
	Finalized policy for handling dept requests for lists/labels of alumni and YSU donors.  Will continue the existing policy of processing requests using WebFocus to provide Excel spreadsheets for depts to print own labels, or Development will print labels depending on the size of the job.  Will also provide a disk if requestor chooses to use a mail house.
● Need to determine a process/procedure for handling all general label requests from depts and designate the responsible area/staff to handle requests.  Donna W. has been handling HR label requests; a WebFocus report should address this need in near future – ODS group must define who will write reports and who will run reports.  Depts could either print their own labels or use mailroom equipment to address bulk mail pieces; will still maintain policy of 1,000 or fewer pieces.  Must also have interim procedure to update M-204 and Banner with correct addresses.  

	10. SCT Quality Assurance Council
	Project Managers
	ASAP
	Recommend YSU gets involved in Council to assure issues are shared/addressed.

	11.  Policy/procedure to create/maint.

       off-system mini-databases
	Project Managers
	Deferred
	Will determine policy for departmental databases after Banner is fully implemented.

	12.  Reassess Banner & 3rd party software
       project requests and prioritize needs
	Rick Marsico
	Complete
	Rick received replies from all areas re: Banner & 3rd party project requests & priorities.  Will

communicate timeline to Board at end of Feb.  & modify summary sheet as priorities dictate.


Next Meeting – Wednesday, March 18, 2009 at 9:30 a.m. in Meshel Hall, 4th floor conference room.
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